
VILLAGE COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS 
JUNE 6, 2022 

 
The Lincoln Village Council met on Monday June 6, 2022 at 7 p.m. at the Village 
Hall.   The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Those in attendance 
included President Phillips, Treasurer Mahalak, Clerk Somers and Council 
Members Durham, Schick, Somers and Wambold. Member Healy was out of 
town.  Debbie Lucas appeared to say that she is interested in joining the Council.  
Motion by Durham with support from Wambold to accept Debbie as a new 
Council Member. Carried.  Debbie was sworn in by Attorney David Cook.  The 
minutes of the May meeting were approved on a motion from Schick with 
support from Wambold.  The Treasurer’s report was approved subject to audit on 
a motion from Schick with support from Wambold.  The bills were approved for 
payment as presented on a motion from Wambold with support from Somers. 
Marie Fielder introduced herself, she is running for 106th House of 
Representatives for the State of Michigan. The Parks &Recreation report was 
given.  The mulch was delivered and has been leveled.  The Pavilion grant has 
been approved and we are currently working out the details.  The Planning 
Committee was unable to hold an official meeting until there are new members.  
A motion was made by Wambold with support from Somers to reduce the 
Planning Commission to five members on the board.  A motion was made to 
confirm the three current members, Destinee Wambold, Marcie Cowles and 
Marilyn Wissmiller as members of the Planning Commission and to note that 
there are two vacancies. President Phillips will be in contact with Dianne 
Rekowski from NEMCOG regarding help with getting documents together for the 
RRC to become fully certified.  A motion was made to refer the blight ordinance to 
the Planning Commission for review by Wambold with support from Somers.  
Carried.  They will go over it and make a recommendation after their next 
meeting.  Fire Chief Billy Cordes gave his report.  He is applying for grants to fund 
new pagers.  If grant funds aren’t made available for SCBA’s he will try to 
purchase a few this budget year and more in the next year.  Maintenance Man 
Gary Graves gave his report.  A work bee is being planned for the sealant 
application at the Flights of Imagination Playground.  A motion was made by 
Schick with support from Wambold to sign a contract with Alcona County for 
work on our taxes, Carried. A motion was made by Wambold with support from 
Schick to contract with Barton City Improvement Association and the Harrisville 
Fireworks Fund the sum of $100 each in support of their fireworks displays.  



Carried. A motion to adjourn was made by Schick with support from Wambold.  
Carried.   
Linda K. Somers 
Village Clerk 


